INTERNATIONAL SUZUKI JOURNAL



Till and

INTERNATIONAL SUZUKI JOURNAL® Vol.11, No.2 Fall 2000

The Official Publication of the International Suzuki Association Mrs. Waltraud Suzuki, President © Copyright 2000 by the International Suzuki Association

Features

4	A Revolution in Education Through A Method By Which Every Child Can Be Educated				
7	Musings				
Around the World					
8	The 9th Suzuki Pan Pacific Conference International				
9	Lake Geneva 2000				
10	The 2000 Suzuki Method Asian Grand Concert in Taiwan				
12	British Suzuki Institute Report				
13	News from Denmark				
13	News from Hungary				
14	News from Finland Cello Anja Maja Flute Eija Puukko Guitar . Paivo Päiväläinen Piano Kaisa Saarikorpi Violin Hannele Lehto Voice . Päivi Kukkamäki				
From ISA					
2	Board Members				
16	Special Memberships				
18	ISA Board Meeting				
21	Treasurer's Report				
22	The ISA, Suzuki Name & Trademark, Membership Application				

INTERNATIONAL SUZUKI ASSOCIATION

ISA OFFICES

Japan: 3-10-15 Fukashi, Matsumoto 390-0815, Japan

Tel: 81-0263-33-7710 Fax: 81-0263-36-3566

U.S.A.: Jerri Williams, Office Assistant PO Box 2236, Bothell WA 98041-2236 USA

Tel: 425-485-4934; Fax: 425-485-5139

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President Prof. Koji Toyoda Talent Education Research Institute 3-10-3 Fukashi, Matsamoto 390-0805 Japan

Chairperson - TERI Hiroko Suzuki Yamada 971-435 Mogusa, Hino City Tokyo 191-0033 Japan

Vice Chairperson (Rep. At-Large SAA) William Preucil 317 Windsor Dr, Iowa City IA 52240 U.S.A.

CEO Dr. Evelyn Hermann PO Box 2236, Bothell WA 98041-2236 U.S.A.

Treasurer - ESA Mr. Haukur F. Hannesson Mjölonvägen 11, SE-806 36 Gävle Sweden

Secretary -SAA Mr. James Maurer 2691 S Kingston Ct, Aurora CO 80014 USA

PPSA (ANCSTEA) Mr. Harold Brissenden 161 Moverly Rd, South Coogee NSW 2034 Australia

Rep. At-Large (TERI) Akira Nakajima 1-165 Fukuike, Tenpaku-ku Nagoya 468 Japan

Rep. At-Large (ESA) Birte Kelly Stour House East Bergholt Suffolk Herts CO7 6TF England-U.K.

HONORARY BOARD MEMBER Henry Turner

AUXILIARY DIRECTOR

Mr. David Cerone USA

Dr. Glenn Doman USA

Mr. Nobuaki Hatano USA

Dr. Rex Hobcroft Australia

Mr. Peter Malone Ireland

Mr. Sam Sato USA

Prof. Mineo Nakajima Japan

Dr. Akira Tago Japan

JOURNAL EDITOR Donna Lim 3518 Santiago, San Francisco CA 94116 USA

COUNTRY REPRESENTATIVES

ASIA

JAPAN: Hiroko Suzuki Yamada 971-435 Mogusa, Hino City Tokyo 191-0033 Japan

KOREA: Kyung-IK Hwang 302-222 Kukhwa Kindergarten Apt 991. Samchon Dong Seoku Tae Jeon S Korea

SINGAPORE: Koh Yew Hock Suzuki Music Center 87 Marine Parade Central #03-202, Singapore 44087

PAN PACIFIC

AUSTRALIA: Yasuki Nakamura 5/35 Orchard Rd, Chatswood NSW 2067 Australia

THE PHILIPPINES: Carmencita G. Arambulo #1 Missouri Street, Green Hills East 3113 Mandaluyong Metro Manila Philippines

AMERICAS

ARGENTINA: Odina R. Lestina de Medina Cesar Carrizo 3141, Poetya Lugones (5008) Cordoba Argentina

CANADA: Elizabeth Jones Cherwick 10828 79th Ave, Edmonton AB T6E 1S5 Canada

PERU: Roberta Centurion Urb Los Alamos de Monterrico Caile 3-AS-1, Lima 33 Peru

THE UNITED STATES: Mr. James Maurer 2691 S Kingston Ct, Aurora CO 80014 USA

EUROPE & MIDDLE EAST

BELGIUM: Jeanne Janssens Gemeentestraat 16-1, B 3200 Turnhout Belgium

DENMARK: Tove Detreköy Halls Allé 1,2.tv, DK 1802 Frederiksberg C Denmark

FINLAND: Marja Leena Makila Hormikuja 3, 04200 Kerava Finland

FRANCE: Christophe Bossuat 13 Rue Royal, 69001 Lyon France

INTERNATIONAL SUZUKI ASSOCIATION

THE NETHERLANDS: Joke C. ten Haaf Stationsweg 81-B , 2515 BK Den Haag The Netherlands

SWEDEN: Sven Sjogren Giutegarden 2. S-43645 Askim Sweden

SWITZERLAND: Tavor, Lola 6 Chemin Rieu, 1208 Geneva Switzerland

UNITED KINGDOM

IRELAND: Trudy Byron-Fahy "Maymount", Magazine Rd, Cork Ireland

UNITED KINGDOM: Anne Turner Cówper's Close, 166-168 South St St. Andrews Fife KY16 9EG Scotland UK

THE MIDDLE EAST

ISRAEL: Susan Moinester 95/12 Chaim Levanon, Ramat Aviv 69345 Israel

REGIONAL ASSOCIATIONS

TALENT EDUCATION RESEARCH INSTITUTE (TERI)

President, Mr. Koji Toyoda Office: Mitsuko Kawakami, Secretary 3-10-3 Fukashi Matsumoto 390-0805 Japan Tel: 81-0263-32-7171 Fax: 81-0263-32-7451

EUROPEAN SUZUKI ASSOCIATION (ESA)

Chairperson: Eleonore Fuerstin zu Salm-Salm Deputy Chairperson: Hakur F. Hannesson Office: Birte Kelly, Admin. Secretary Stour House East Bergholt Suffolk Herts CO7 6TF England-U.K. Tel: 44-1206-299-448 Fax: 44-1206-298-490

SUZUKI ASSOCIATION OF THE AMERICAS (SAA)

Chairman, Mr. James Maurer Office: Pamela Brasch, Executive Director Po Box 17310, Boulder CO 80308 U.S.A. Tel: 303-444-0948 Fax: 303-444-0984

PAN PACIFIC SUZUKI ASSOCIATION (PPSA)

President, Harold Brissenden Office: Janet Clarke, Sr. Admin. Officer P.O. Box 814 St Ives NSW 2075 Australia Tel: 612-9440-9388 Fax: 612-9440-9231

ISA COMMITTEES

VIOLIN COMMITTEE

Tove Detrekoy E.S.A.: P.P.S.A.: Harold Brisenden S.A.A.: Louise Behrend T.E.R.I.: Hiroko Suzuki Yamada

VIOLA COMMITTEE

E.S.A.: Eva Nilsson P.P.S.A.: Yasuki Nakamura Mr. William Preucil S.A.A.: T.E.R.I.: Hiroyuki Aoki

CELLO COMMITTEE

Carey Beth Hockett E.S.A.: P.P.S.A.: Takao Mizushima Barbara Wampner S.A.A.: Akira Nakajima T.E.R.I.

PIANO COMMITTEE

Christine Magasiner E.S.A.: P.P.S.A.: Nada Brissenden Mary Craig Powell S.A.A.: T.E.R.I.: Ayako Aoki

FLUTE COMMITTEE

Sarah Murray-Hanley E.S.A.: P.P.S.A.: Prue Page David Gerry S.A.A.: T.E.R.I.: To be announced

GUITAR COMMITTEE

Harald Södergerg E.S.A.: P.P.S.A.: Ken Murray Frank Longay S.A.A.:

EARLY EDUCATION

Dorothy Jones S.A.A.: Susan Grilli

Waltraud Suzuki

b: March 20, 1905 - Berlin, Germany d: December 25, 2000 - Matsumoto, Japan

Mrs. Shinichi Suzuki died in her sleep early Christmas Day. She was deeply loved and will be sorely missed by all.

THROUGH A METHOD BY WHICH EVERY CHILD CAN LEARN

A plea to elementary school teachers of the world

All over the world, children learn to speak the language of their native country. They develop a marvelous ability to speak it freely and effortlessly. Reflecting on the basis of this natural learning ability and the way in which it is acquired. I realized the following very important method which is very different from the teaching methods practiced in today's elementary schools where the curriculum moves quickly from one thing to the next. When children learn their mother tongue, ability is firmly and gradually developed at one level before advancing to the next. By this method, every child develops an excellent ability to speak their native language.

For example, when babies master three or four words, mothers encourage them to use those words every day as they talk to them. In the process of repeating those words, children gradually acquire the ability to speak. As their ability develops, they then add a few more words to their repertoire. As they repeat the words they know every day, their ability develops and deepens, and almost unnoticed, ten words grow to fifteen and they begin to speak. Adding words in this manner, their vocabulary increases in accord with their ability and as they practice speaking every day, they soon freely use many different words. By the time children become five or six years old, they have developed the ability to speak three or four thousand words - a fact which merits amazed admiration. This is none other than the result of training based on incremental practice. Here we have the secret of an educational method by which all children can develop excellent ability.

phenomenon before us every day, children's potential to develop superior ability as demonstrated by their effortless mastery of their mother tongue has never been recognized, and no one has ever considered the educational method by which this ability develops. When I

A REVOLUTION IN EDUCATION realized this phenomenon fifty years ago, I applied this method to musical education and teaching young children to play the violin. Since that time, I have described and demonstrated to the world this method by which every child can be educated to a superior level. However, in Japan it has not been well understood either by educators or the general public. Twenty-odd years ago, when I introduced the method abroad, it was widely appreciated. Known today as the Suzuki Method, more than 300,000 children in over twenty countries have grown up studying violin and piano by this approach. It has been recognized as a revolution in education.

To return to the beginning of the fact. Children learn their mother tongue by a discussion, since I knew that the mother tongue method gave excellent results in teaching music. thirty-seven years ago I tried to find someone who would apply this method to teaching such subjects as mathematics and Japanese language in the elementary schools. I was very fortunate to meet Shigeru Kamijo, the principal of Hongo Elementary School in Matsumoto. I was invited to give a lecture at the school, and afterwards I requested him to apply this method of education to the teaching of mathematics and Japanese. He agreed, saving "It's a wonderful challenge. Let's try it."

> Next April, when the school year began, the forty students of class number three were chosen by lot to be the experimental group from among the four new classes of first graders. Shigeki Tanaka was chosen to teach the class, and the experiment began. Because Mr. Tanaka's child was studying violin by the Talent Education Method and he had a good understanding of the method's principles, Mr. Kamijo had chosen him to teach the class. Among the forty students was one who couldn't understand the concept of the number three. I asked the teacher to set the rate of curriculum presentation to his speed. I assured the teacher that there would be no problem, as the child could speak Japanese without any difficulty.

Every day the children received training to develop their ability through the teaching of It is strange that although we see this mathematics, Japanese language, and other subjects by the mother tongue approach. Through the method of incremental practice, enjoyable classroom activities allowed daily training in "making what one can already do even better." When all students' ability had been developed, the next new step was

so that every child received a perfect score ever more quickly and finely. Because at the interesting. Let's try it." beginning of first grade children's ability was still low, the rate of curriculum presentation was Tanaka again invited me to observe the class. very slow, but as the class's ability developed, the rate of progress gradually increased. The goal was to develop the habit that all children achieve perfect scores every day, and as children succeeded easily and as their ability grew, the next new thing was added.

In teaching Japanese language, we had the students read and write from the beginning. As their ability developed, they were trained to close the books, and recite and write the lessons much time as it took to write the answers. Even out from memory. I observed the class as they completed a textbook. Any child the teacher called on could stand and without opening the book, immediately recite any part of the text fluently in a loud and clear voice. Also, every single child could perfectly write out any part of the text the teacher chose without consulting the book! They worked very quickly and seemed to during elementary school so that children learn be enjoying themselves. I saw that every student had developed excellent ability. When given the confidence that they can do things, children become cheerful and enthusiastic.

Similarly, in teaching arithmetic, the same educational method was used. By practicing so that all students got perfect score from the beginning and then adding new things one by one, it became an established habit for addition problem in 80 seconds, I realized each child in the class to get a perfect score, and happily that it was an example proving the fact all progressed happily.

Mr. Tanaka again invited me to observe the class superior abilities. during the arithmetic lesson. They were practicing how to add a one-digit number to a two-digit number. On their desks were sixty problems such as 28 + 7, or 35 + 6, to which they were to write the answers. At the teacher's signal, all students took up their pencils and started to work. Ten minutes later, everyone had finished, and came forward to submit their papers to the teacher. Later I checked the children's work and there was not a single mistake. This was an unremarkable routine for them as they had been doing it every day.

Then I suggested to Mr. Tanaka a game for the class to play each day to develop their ability. Challenge them to a game of quickness to see how many pages of 60 one and two digit arithmetic problem they can answer perfectly in ten minutes. See how quickly and correctly they Tanaka agreed to my request and make plans

introduced. Daily classroom study was gauged can add one and two-digit numbers with this "speed game." Mr. Tanaka said "It sounds

> After two months had passed, Mr. All forty of the students seemed very happy when Mr. Tanaka passed out the pages of sixty arithmetic problems. When he gave the signal, they all picked up their pencils and started to write the answers at once. Only 80 seconds later, they rushed to Mr. Tanaka's desk with their completed papers. How quickly they finished! They worked without any pause between the sixty problems, needing only as the students who couldn't understand the concept of the number three at the beginning of the school year answered at the same speed as the others. I checked all fury papers and there was not a single mistake. Also, the shapes of the numerals were well-formed and clear.

I think it is necessary to provide practice to write the ten numerals they will use all their life correctly and beautifully. Because the children began using numeral practice books at the beginning of first grade, in a year they had become accustomed to forming the shapes clearly and neatly. The numeral practice book was very effective. When I saw the fact that all forty students could solve 60 one and two digit that if children are taught according to the At the beginning of the second grade, mother tongue method, every child can develop

> In the experimental class, ability was developed in an enjoyable fashion during the daily teaching of mathematics, Japanese language, and other subjects. However, no homework was given because it was unnecessary. The only homework was to write each day in a diary they kept at home. By teaching so that students' ability was developed and they became accustomed to practicing to receive a perfect score every day, all children's ability was firmly established and they came to school cheerfully and happily.

When they were in the fourth grade, I described the necessity of strong concentration for human ability and asked Mr. Tanaka to show me an experiment to see how well the students' concentration had developed. Mr.

Fall 2000

to invite me. On the day I arrived, there was a mountain of arithmetic problems stacked on the desk of each of the forty students. The teacher instructed them to answer all of the problems. Everyone set to work seriously, and continued to work hard even as more and more time passed. When they finally finished at the end of two hours, all were still concentrating well. Full of gratitude, I told Mr. Tanaka "These children much."

student who didn't understand the concept of highly competitive high school. All of the ability.

successful experimental class at Hongo Elementary School did not continue past the fourth year, due to Mr. Kamijo's death. The language. loss of this great teacher was a sorrow to us all. The principal who succeeded Mr. Kamijo was to help students achieve perfect scores, I am in unsympathetic to the experiment and dispersed the forty students among the other classes. reasoning that one teacher should not lead the same class for four years. Lack of understanding is a terrible thing. Consequently, this important experiment with implications for a educators we should consider test scores as a worldwide revolution in elementary education was discontinued after four years. However, the educational results were clearly successful.

One of humanity's greatest blindnesses has been not realizing the excellent potential all children possess for developing superior ability. Only children's native language is trained to a high level; in the world of what passes for education, a mistaken environment is created in which it is impossible for children to develop. Then it is said helplessly that the result is an outcome of children's innate superiority or inferiority.

Ability is not inborn. How thoughtless humans have been. Think of the present situation of the world's children in this inhospitable environment, who although born with the wonderful gift of the life force are blighted by being raised in miserable circumstances. Sometimes, alone at night, I weep for them. How unkind this world is to its children!

believe that modern elementary

Tanaka agreed to my request and make plans education has several weaknesses which have been inherited from the past. Although society deeply appreciates teachers' earnest efforts, their very enthusiasm causes them to "teach and teach," moving from one problem in mathematics or Japanese language to the next. advancing rapidly through the teaching material. This age-old method of elementary school teaching is the root of the problem. Then, a test is held to see how much the students have have been excellently nurtured. Thank you very learned or forgotten. If all students don't get perfect scores, rather than reteaching the material A number of years later, I heard that the so that all will master it, it is assumed that those who did well on the test are excellent students the number three when he entered elementary and those who did poorly are dull and lacking school also passed the entrance examination to a ability. The results are announced as indicating inborn level of ability and both parents and children had developed into individuals with fine teachers ordinarily evaluate those who do poorly as naturally inferior and born with low Unfortunately, this important and highly intelligence. However, no one pauses to think that even the poorest student has excellently developed a fine ability to speak the Japanese

If the purpose of testing and retesting is complete support. However, if test scores are reviewed not to examine and improve the child's miseducation, but to announce the relative superiority or inferiority of the recipient of this education, I cannot support such evaluation. As chance for self-evaluation and as ratings of our own teaching ability. If, as occurred in Hongo Elementary School, an educational method designed to develop ability is applied and children practice in such a way that they all receive a perfect score every day, there is no need for extra testing. Similarly, no one in the world tests children regularly as they learn their native language. This is because all children develop that ability.

In Japanese, the word kvoiku, or education, is made from the roots kyo (teach) and iku (nurture, raise). In other words, developing ability is written as a combination of teaching and nurturing. Simply teaching by moving from one lesson's material to the next might be termed kyo kyo (teaching and teaching). I believe in nurturing the heart and developing fine human beings. Imparting these abilities is what can truly be termed education.

- Shinichi Suzuki

Musings - Koji Toyoda Talent Education Research Institute International Suzuki Association International Academy of the Suzuki Method

International Suzuki Journal



"What is human happiness?"

If I were asked to answer this question in one word, I would say, "Emotion."

Emotion lends life force to humans and brings happiness.

Emotion is created in moments when "the limits of, and expectations relating, to, human ability are surpassed." In other words, when the Self is annihilated. At the instant when one feels an emotion, one is by definition in a state of non-thought and utter defensiveness.

Emotion, precisely, is a gift of God.

Its scope includes all manner of content (types) and degree (intensity). It is immeasurably diverse, varying in size, duration, height, depth, strength, and richness; and between the material and the spiritual.

One is moved when savoring delicious food.

When facing beautiful nature,

When listening to a wonderfully moving story,

When encountering one's sweetheart.

Every human being on earth undoubtedly experiences emotion. It is as real a a star glittering in the heavens, yet it generates a world of salvation that is beyond reality. Or so it seems to me.

Among the most outstanding emotions, I think, is one that is derived from music, which embraces the entire human senses. Music encompasses countless areas from old songs, popular songs, and jazz to religious music like Negro spirituals, Buddhist chanting, and Gregorian chant, and to minutely constructed European classic music. The varying emotions stirred in people differs from one listener to the next, and from genre to genre.

Rock music seems to be physically stimulating rather than spiritually uplifting to its young listeners. In contrast, while worshipers who attend the three- to four-hour long Christmas mass at the monastery of Solesmes, France, are physically numb from the chill the the air and the length of the program, they are nevertheless filled with a strange elation and sense of liberation. The nature of emotion might be said to differ according to one's life experiences.

How fortunate are those infants who are privileged to experience emotion from birth. We might say that such infants are fated to enjoy "happiness."

It would be wonderful if parents could read their child's motion instead of failing to sense

it. Talent Education may now be at a point where it ought to make the effort to learn from children rather than simply providing for them.

Berlin January 21, 2000 "Musings" no. 10 from Saino kyoiku vol. 131 Translated by Kyoko Selden and Lili Selden

7

The 9th Suzuki Pan Pacific Conference International

Hosted by Korea Suzuki Talent Education Association

In Cooperation with
International Suzuki Association

Pan Pacific Suzuki Association

Asia Suzuki Association

Conference Information

Conference Program and Registration Secretariat
Suzuki Talent Education Building, Galmadong 1464, Seogu, Taejon City

Tel: +82-11-9668-6667 +82-11-403-5029 Fax: +82-42-484-4293 +82-63-224-6660 e-mail: suzukikr@chollian.net

Conference Period

Wednesday, January 3 - Monday, January 8, 2001

Vennes

Mokwon University - Expo Art Hall - Riviera Hotel - Yuseong Hotel

Registration

13:00-17:00 Tuesday, January 2 Mokwon University Music Department 8:30-17:00 Wednesday, January 3 Mokwon University Music Department

Shuttle Bus

Shuttle bus services will be provided daily between conference hotels and the various conference venues.

Faculty

Violin: Koji Toyoda (Japan), Hiroko Yamada (Japan), Hiroko Masaoka (Japan), Brian Lewis (USA), Louise Behrend (USA), Harold Brissenden (Australia).

Yasuki Nakamura (Australia), Kyung Ik Hwang (Korea)

Cello: Mineo Hayashi (Japan), Akira Nakajima (Japan), Yoshihiko Terada (Japan),

Suk Jeong Lee (Korea)

Piano: Michi Hirata North (USA/Japan), Sheila Keats (USA), Yuhri Hirata (USA),

Kasia Borowiak (England), Nada Brissenden (Australia)

Flute: Toshio Takahashi (Japan), Rebecca Paluzzi (USA), Belinda Yourn (Australia)

Viola: Fances Gall (Australia)
Guitar: Zeah Riordan (Australia)

Lake Geneva 2000

Fourth Swiss Suzuki Institute ("ISS") National Workshop

The long awaited and planned Lake Geneva 2000 Workshop or to give it its more formal name, Fourth ISS National Workshop, was held in Montreux from Friday 19 May to Sunday 21 May 2000.

National Workshops are organised as a combined biennial event of the Swiss Suzuki Institute (ISS) of Suzuki pupils, parents and teachers throughout Switzerland, frequently with the participation of Suzuki groups from neighbouring and overseas countries. The Montreux Workshop followed the highly successful Gwatt Third ISS National Workshop of May 1998.

Montreux is a well known venue for musical and cultural events at the Eastern end of Lake Geneva. The Suzuki parents and teachers of Geneva undertook responsibility for organising the ISS Fourth National Workshop

in the same way that the Biel/Bienne regional Suzuki group had prepared the previous Gwatt Workshop.

In this connection, it must be recalled with deep appreciation, that the mother of a young Suzuki pianist in Geneva, Aviva Birr, combined the talents of an impresario, fund raiser and organiser over a two year period, thereby making a signal contribution to the success of the ISS Fourth National Workshop.

This attractive site drew a large attendance, including two hundred violinists, forty-two pianists and thirty-five cellists, their teachers and families. Individual and group sessions were arranged for all instrumentalists.

To assist the younger Suzuki pupils to better focus on their playing, special relaxation sessions were provided at Indian "Mandala" art-drawing groups and similar Japanese "Origami" paper-folding groups which were well attended and highly effective.

The Montreux organisers were fortunate to be able to secure the participation of well known European Suzuki teachers. An American



Suzuki group under the direction of Melinda Daetsch coming from the State College of Pennsylvania, also took part.

The Montreux Workshop further had the good fortune of obtaining the services of the distinguished violinist Igor Ozim who directed a master class for advanced Suzuki students.

The "Trio du Leman" composed of three Suzuki teachers giving classes in Geneva, Liana Mosca violin, Lola Tavor piano and Luca de Marchi cello, gave a recital featuring the Mendelssohn Trio Op. 66.

The principal events took place on Sunday 21 May when all the students took part in a succession of concerts at which solo pieces and chamber music were performed.

The closing concert of the Fourth ISS National Workshop took place at the Théatre de Vevey. It began with the Bach Concerto for Three Pianos in C Major performed by nine Suzuki soloists, with three different students for each movement. Their consistently high standard of performance was enthusiastically acclaimed. They were accompanied by the Swiss Suzuki Orchestra ("OSS") recently created, rehearsed and conducted by Sven Sjögren of Sweden. The assistance of Martin Schaeffer who greatly contributed to the Orchestra's development, was highly appreciated.

Amongst other works, the OSS played the C. Stamitz Ochestra-Quartet in C Major, with the participation of two promising young violinist Patricia Ecklin and Julia Baniewicz, pupils of Dominique Jeanneret of Neuchatel, in two movements of the Vivaldi "Four Seasons".

The concert ended with the traditional Suzuki repertoire played by all the string instrumentalists, starting with the more advanced levels and ending with the youngest in the time hallowed manner of their beloved maestro Shinichi Suzuki.

All participants felt that the Lake Geneva 2000 Workshop was a memorable event.

We now look ahead to the Fifth ISS Workshop scheduled to be held in Luzern in May 2002.

Geneva, 24 September 2000

-Lola Tavor

The 2000 Suzuki Method Asian Grand Concert in Taiwan

The Taiwan Suzuki Association (TSA) was founded in 1993, and is currently chaired by Mary Ko. The association has grown rapidly since its inception, and now offers classes in four musical instruments. It has also established its own teacher-training program, student certification program and teacher selection guidelines. Beginning in 1995, the International Suzuki Association (ISA) assigned a piano teacher trainer (Ms. Michi Hirata North) to Taiwan to start a training course for piano instructors. Later, other master instructors came



to give classes in other instruments, including Mrs. Hiroko Masaoka for violin, Mr. Toshio Takahashi for flute, and Mr. Yoshihiko Terada for cello. Now the Taiwan Suzuki Association has invited other teacher trainers to come to Taiwan, including Mr. Kyung-Ik Hwang, Mr. Yasuki Nakamura and Mr. Tzuneo Kobayashi for violin, Mr. Akira Nakajima for cello to help assist the association to train outstanding instructors. The TSA has maintained an exemplary and balanced development of instruction of the four musical instruments, thanks to the hard work and dedication of the four principal instructors: Mr. Ai Lin Chang for violin, Ms. Mary Ko for piano, Ms. Heny Hwang for flute, and Ms. Ya Lin Yang for cello.



To increase the quality of its pedagogy, to train excellent Taiwanese Suzuki instructors, and develop the potential talent of preschool children as we enter the 21st century, the TSA has sponsored a range of events. In January of this year, the TSA invited Kyung-Ik Hwang. Chair of the Korean Suzuki Association (KSA), and KSA General Affairs Manager Mr. Cheol Woong Jeong for a visit to Taiwan. In April, Mrs. Hiroko Yamada, Chair of the ISA also visited Taiwan, and took part in the TSA teacher audition process, graduation ceremonies and violin instructor training course. In May, Mr. Yasuki Nakamura, Chair of the Australian Suzuki Association, also visited Taiwan on an exchange trip.



On September 27, 1998, the TSA successfully held a national concert at the Dr. Sun Yiet Sien Memorial Hall. Mr. Ai Lin Chang was in charge of the concert, which went over very well. The TSA then held the 2000 Suzuki Method Asian Grand Concert on August 28 in the Dr. Sun Yiet Sien Memorial Hall, with seats for 2,600. Mr. Ai Lin Chang was again placed in charge of the concert, and 50 talented teachers and students from Japan, South Korea, Singapore, Australia and the US were invited to attend and perform. Their outstanding performance was widely acclaimed. The TSA was instrumental in mobilizing its students and teachers to attend and help out in the concert. Most of the students in attendance had also attended the 1998 concert, and students, teachers and parents alike were clearly impressed by both concerts. We were honored to receive congratulatory notes from the chairs of Suzuki Associations throughout Asia, and ISA Chair, Mrs. Hiroko Yamada, KSA Chair, Mr. Kyung-Ik Hwang, and ASA Chair, Mr. Yasuki Nakamura all personally attended. The concert helped to bring together the Suzuki associations throughout Asia, and did its part to increase

world peace, one of Dr. Suzuki's guiding principles.

Taiwan is located at the heart of Asian, and we are proud to have successfully hosted the 2000 Suzuki Method Asian Grand Concert, which received critical acclaim both internationally and domestically. Over 3,00 people took part in activities sponsored by TSA the week of the concert, and the media covered the event extensively. We wish to thank the Japan Talent Education Research Institute, ISA, ASA, KSA and Singapore Suzuki Association for their assistance and support. Taiwan will host the 2nd Suzuki Method Asian Grand Concert on Sept. 2, 2001, and we invite members of the ISA the world over to join us in spirit.



British Suzuki Institute Report

Teacher Training recruitment

Recruitment for future courses remains a high priority. The Open Days held in June each year have been successful in attracting new trainees but there is still an urgent need to attract

The School Committee is considering a short presentation, accompanied by a video, to be given to music graduates at universities and music colleges. In November 1999, the BSI again ran weekend introductory courses for violin, piano and cello which were also creditbearing courses for the Trinity College London Diploma and Certificate in Music Education. The weekend included a one-day course on Teaching Chopin, with Kasia Borowiak and was well attended. Regional teacher training is now available for piano, cello and flute.

Events

The second National Suzuki Teachers Conference at Bath College Newton Park was our main event in the past year. It was well attended and very successful. The weekend had a good variety of speakers and practical sessions provided by our own teachers and outside speakers. Ed Kreitman, who attended from America with six of his students and their parents, gave the keynote address and final concert. The conference ran very smoothly due to excellent planning by the organising committee.

A concert in memory of Dr. Suzuki was held at St. James Church, Clerkenwell. Professional ex-Suzuki students joined the programme of Suzuki cello, piano and violin students from London, Bristol and Taunton.

Across the country, groups and teachers affiliated to the BSI held a National Busk to support the NSPCC in their Full Stop campaign. The BSI was invited to assist in the planning of a concert held by the Orpheus Trust at St. John's Church, London W11. Suzuki students joined the programme narrated by Richard Stilgoe. Helen Brunner fulfilled an invitation to the BSI and led her students in Santa's Starry Night in aid of Children in Crisis at the Drury Lane Theatre.

An International Flute Workshop was held in Seaford, with Anna Brett as convenor and Sarah Murray-Hanley as director.

Projects and Plans

A number of events were at the planning stage as this report was being prepared. They include the following:

-4th National Piano Concert, Cambridge. -Suzuki Celebration Concert, Adrian Boult Hall, Birmingham.

-An International Flute workshop at Seaford, East Sussex, 1-5 August 2000.

-Piano Demonstration Day at the Steinway Studio for teachers and musicians interested in the Suzuki Method. This will form part of the Introductory weekend course being held at Oak Lodge School, 17-19 November

-SUZUKI CONCERT 2001 at the Royal Festival Hall, 3pm 21st January 2001.

-SUZUKI PIÁNO CONCERT 2001 at the Linbury Studio, Royal Opera House, 11am 21 January 2001.

-Viola Teacher Training at Oak Lodge School 7-12 April 2001.

-The Third National Suzuki Teachers' Conference, September 2001.

Recent and ongoing developments

-Increasing public awareness of the benefits of the Suzuki Method through use of the new logo and improved PR.

-Successful marketing of the BSI's Regional Teacher Training Scheme.

-Compulsory BSI membership to perform in the SUŽUKI CONCERT 2001 has increased the number of members among Suzuki families.

-Discounted musical instrument insurance through British Reserve is a recent membership benefit.

-The establishment of a BSI website.

News from Denmark

Suzuki teaching in Denmark is mainly incorporated in the many public music schools and function within the framework of the school activities. Albertslund Music School invited all Suzuki string players to join in a concert in Tivoli Concert Hall last May. There were 400 children on stage and together with 30 teachers great pleasure to work with them. they made a concert of great success.

over the past year, 5 piano teachers and 10 violin teachers will have their examinations in October.

The Danish Suzuki Institute (www.detdanskesuzuki-institut.DK) has had a busy and enjoyable year with workshops and concerts of many kinds. Our little chamber orchestra, conducted by Bela Detrekoy, visited the U.S.A. where they played a concert together with the Ithaca violin group and the State College Suzuki Group. They even managed to listen to the first day of the Carl Nielsen competition in New York.

Some of our "old" pupils seem to be doing well outside of Denmark. Runi Back, now studying with Dorothy DeLay at Juilliard, has won first prize in the Arts International Music Competion. The Prize is a recital in Carnegie Hall on the 4th of March 2001. Charlotte Rafn, violinist, who was a member of the Royal Danish Orchestra for some years, has now moved to Berlin where she has obtained a contract with the Berlin Philharmonic Symphony. Martin Quist Hansen, pianist, has formed a trio together with a Swedish Suzuki violinist and a Norwegian cellist. They won first prize in several chamber music competitions in Europe and were selected to represent the German organization, "Villa Musica" for 3

Our new school year has started with many new pupils. At the moment we are busy preparing a concert., "Young Nordic Tone" with participation of Swedish, Finnish and Danish former Suzuki students, now on the way to a professional career. The program includes Nordic music, new and old, plus Bach, Bruch, Vieuxtemps, and others.

Our chamber orchestra is preparing for a tour to Hungary in December, where they will also play together with the Hungarian children.

News from Hungary

After a slow start in 1993, the seed that we planted is now growing. Nine examined violin teachers are, with great success, covering the first five books in different towns in Hungary. They fully understand the Suzuki philosophy and are all very enthusiastic. It is a

The Turnhout Suzuki group from As a result of teacher training courses Belgium is much involved in the Hungarian project. Jeanne Janssens is helping with the teacher training. The parents have sent books and CDs, and the two young teachers, Koen Rens and Wilfried van Gorp together with Marja Olamma from Finland, teach every year at the summer camp at lake Balaton. All of this is

> Two piano teachers will have their first examination in October in Denmark, where they have been trained, and Annette Costanzi from London is training three cello teachers in Budapest with examinations next summer. No doubt the Suzuki Method will continue to grow in Hungary.

> 'Nurtured by Love" is now translated into Hungarian, but not yet printed. Printing is extremely expensive. Bela Detrekoy has met the translator, a professor in arts and pedagogy. It is, Bela says, a very beautiful translation. It has all the spirit and grace of the Suzuki method.

> > -Tove Detrekoy

Obituary

A remarkable man passed away this spring. Paul Hartling, auxiliary director of the International Suzuki Board, was a Suzuki grandfather, former United Nations High Commissioner of Refugees, former Prime Minister of Denmark, priest and amateur violinist.

For many years he served as a member of the Danish parliament. He was the head of the Danish Liberal Party.

After his retirement he had time for his lifelong interest, music, and he followed his grandchild's musical development very closely.

We honor his memory.

News from Finland

Cello

Teacher Training started in October with Anja Maja as the teacher. There are now twelve teachers in training in Finland. Anja Maja has trained teachers also in Holland and Spain during 2000.

Finnish cello teachers are in regular contact with each other. They have organized many workshops for children in different areas. Cellists have participated in the Suzuki Association's winter and summer workshops. More experienced students will play 5.11.2000 in the concert for young Nordic Suzuki players in Copenhagen.

-Anja Maja

Flute

Some interesting happenings and workshops for flutes have been organized also this year. One of the most interesting ones was the Nuori Osaaja 2000 - happening in Helsinki in 19-21,5. Thousands of young people were showing their skills in playing and singing during three days. There were also two Suzuki flute groups taking part. PKMO flute group from Kouvola with Eija Puukko and Hilpeät huilut - group with Heli Talvitie from Helsinki. Both groups played their programs in concerts held in Sibelius Academy and got quite good notices, too.

In this summer, there were 24 flute students (more than ever) and three teachers in Ellivuori National Suzuki Workshop. Anders Liungar-Chapelon from Sweden was leading the flute master class. Once again it was lovely to hear his playing in the old Sastamala church.

Marja-Leena Mäkilä has taught in children's workshops in Kouvola, Finland, Jönköping, Sweden and in Seaford, England. She also directs flute courses for teachers in Sweden and in Finland. In both countries new level one courses have been started.

The concert for young musicians of the northern countries is taking place this time in Copenhagen on 5.11.2000. The Finnish flute representatives are the group Hilpeat huilut with Heli Talvitie and Martina Ahlström. Heli's group is also playing in quite a few other significant occasions too, so we wish them good luck.

-Eija Puukko

Guitar

Little guitarists were performing in "Ung Nordisk Ton" last autumn in Helsinki and also on smaller occasions. During this "Scandinavian weekend" in Helsinki there was also a workshop for Finnish guitarists. The teacher was Harald Sönderberg from Sweden, and there was also the Scandinavian teachers meeting. Many traditional guitar teachers in Finland are interested in starting Suzuki teaching. But we do not have any teacher training at the moment in Europe. Guitar was also among other instruments in Ellivuori summer camp. Raimo Päiväläinen has been invited to lecture about Suzuki guitar teaching during a big guitar festival in Espoo in autumn 2000.

-Paivo Päiväläinen

Pianists have had training three times in Järvenpäa during 2000. Teacher Trainers have been Riitta Kotinurmi and Ruth Muira. Ruth Miura was also a guest teacher in piano during the National Summer Workshop in Ellivuori.

Suzuki pianishts have had week-end courses for children in Mikkeli, Järvenpää Kuopio and Tampere. In December, pianists had their own concert in Mikkeli. Forty children came to play from all around the country.

-Kaisa Saarikorpi

Violin

The past year many activities have taken place e.g. several workshops for children, many teacher training weekends. National Christmas Concert and our big summer workshop with guest violin teacher Wilfried Van Gorp from Belgium.

The Suzuki Method has spread all over Finland and we do have more and more teachers who start the training. The violin courses are run by Hannele Lehto and Marja Olamaa.

The violin kids from Kotka lead by Airi Koivukoski won the first prize in the International Pro Archi Competition in the Czech Republic in May. Airi's group has also made a record of Christmas music which will be released around Christmas time.

Sven Sjögren was conducting the Nordic String Orchestra in Estonia and we had some of our violin students taking part in this Danish-Swedish-Finnish-Icelandic orchestra.

-Hannele Lehto

Voice

In January 2000 Päivi Kukkamäki was in Peru training teachers and voice students with the help of Finnish Foreign Affairs and Ambassador Mikko Pyhälä. She also gave a lecture at the University of Lima during the International Music Educators' seminar. Lola Marques from Peru continues her training in Finland for 1.5 vears during 2000-2003.

"Songs for Sharing" happening was held in Barcelona between Catalan, Icelandic and Finnish Suzuki singers during 4.6 -11.6.2000. Jaume Fargas, Helga Björk Gretudottir, Teresa Duch Rhodes, Paivi Kukkamaki and their students had two concerts: one in Barcelona, Spain and another at Pablo Casals' hometown Prada, France. The trip was memorable for Accompanied pieces: everyone.

In April 2001 Kukkämäki will train teachers and teach children in Australia. Laura Katrina Pezzimenti (Perth), (Melbourne), Suzie Stojkov (Sweden), Jaume Fargas (Spain), Paula Analia Caapponi (Argentina) and Lola Marques (Peru) are coming to study in Finland during June 2001.

Mary Lu Hofer, from Stevens Point, is the first teacher from the USA, who did ESA's level 1 and 2 voice exams on March 2000.

Voice Teacher Training in Finland 4.6-30-6.2001

Teachers in training come from these countries: Argentina, Australia, Finland, Peru, Spain, Sweden.

> Exam dates: 8.6.2001 Level 1 and 2 16.6.2001 Level 3 29.6.2001 Level 4

International Suzuki Voice Workshop in Finland

31.7-4.8.2002, Suzuki Voice celebrates its 15th anniversary!

Teacher Training, Childrens' Course, Master Course for Teenagers

4.8.2002 "Puss In Boots" Opera for children.

Acceptance to the Voice Training

In order to be accepted as a teacher-intraining, an audition video tape and a resume should be submitted. The resume should include tertiary qualifications, professional

experience and teaching experience. If this information seems limited, please include any other information you feel may be relevant for you application. Don't forget to mention any previous association with the Suzuki Method or experience working with young children. Please note that these suggestions help the panel to get a complete picture of you. It is sometimes difficult to explain what you have done only in terms of qualifications.

Audition requirements:

Unaccompanied pieces from Book 1:

"Mozart's Lullaby" by Bernhard Fliess "Twinkle Twinkle Little Star"

"Come il candore" (Vaccai Vocalise #7) Lied of your choice Aria from opera or oratorio

Please take care with the quality of your video tape and its sound. The video gives an important first impression.

The Teacher Trainers are Mette Heikkinen and Päivi Kukkamäki.

For more information, please contact: Päivi Kukkamäki Rekolantie 40-42 01400 Vantaa **FINLAND**

International fax: +358-9-874 2552

E-mail: paivi@ik137.pp.fi

Special Members

BENEFACTORS/ LIFE MEMBERS (\$1,000 and above)

JAPAN Mrs. Waltraud Suzuki Toshio Takahashi Hiroko Masaoka

AUSTRALIA M/M Harold Brissenden M/M Yasuki Nakamura

BELGIUM Jeanne Janssens

CANADA **Dorothy Jones**

CHILE Tilly Roberts DENMARK

M/M Bela Detrekoy SINGAPORE Peck Leng Kwan

SWITZERLAND Loia Tavor

Margery Aber Mrs. Darlene Anderson Dr Tanya Carey Jacquelyn Corina Dr. Milton Goldberg Dr. Evelyn Herma Mihoko Hirata Yasuko Joichi Doris Koppelman Mary Alice Lausell Norma J. Malloch Betty B. Mc Dermott Dr.& Mrs. Murray North Mr.& Mrs. William Preucil Tomoko Satoko Robert Virginia Schneider Norma Jean Seaton Mariorie W Smith Suzuki Assn of N. Calif Mary Tomme Barbara Wampner

PATRON (\$500 - \$999)

AUSTRALIA Jasmine Brunner Lois Shepheard

ENGLAND Felicity Lipman

Eleanor B. Allen Gilda Barston Suzuki Music Association California LA Branch Michele Higa George Trudy S. Gildea Karen Grenawalt M/M Nobuaki Hatano June S. Itami M/M Masayoshi Kataoka John Kendall Runyon, Gwen Warner Brothers

Publications DONORS (\$100 - \$499)

ARGENTINA Odina R. Lestani de Medina

AUSTRALIA Jillian Amghar Dorothy Anderson Emily Ap Daphne Arnold Beverley Balnaves Itsuko Bara Robyn Barrs Sr. Mary Bartholomea **Beverley Bennett** Grace Berthelsen Elizabeth Blajet Svlvia Blatt Lucy Blomfield Judy Bobroff Kate Boden Liana Bonaccorso Erina Booker Erica Booker-Thomas Debbie Brady Julia Breen June Brown Jane Buesne Maureen Bugden Jenny Byrne Harumi Cannon Terri-Anne Carrol Alena Casey Janice Cawse Gloria Chambers Jeanene Chanmar Sung Kyung Choi Carmell Clair Pamela Clifford Christine Collins Lynne Connors Jan Cooper Ann Coward Gillian Cowell Carolyn Coxhead Rita Čreagan John Dabron Judy Dalziell Janice Donaldson Gabrielle Donovan Sr. Jean Dunkin Christine Elder Elga Rita Enriquez Eversley Farnhach Elizabeth Fee Bernadette Fergusor Anna Fernando Lois Flannery **Ruth Fleming** Iris Ford Leila Forde Christopher Franks Juliana Frazer Olga Frenklah Frances Gall Amanda Gibson Catherine Gibson Trazel Gill Sr. Judith Glaister

Carmel Glanville

Lynne Goeldner

Alina Gollner

Frances Grant

Lesley Gray-Thompson

Haruo Goto

Jenny Goto

Catherine Green Elizabeth Green Angela Griffiths Kay Griffiths Lisa Grosman **Betty Gubbay** Vicki Halik Julie Hamdan Colleen Harris Don Hawkins Vronni Hawkin Kay Hawthorn Barbara Hayward lill Heffernan Jeannette Hendry David Hicks Filen Hills Stephanie Hogarth Mary Hook Doreen Howse **Janita Hughes** Moira Hutchinson Marjorie Hystek Mrs. Randy Ingram-Witt Sandra Jacka Philippa Jackson Laura Jamieson Margaret Jaques Carolyn Jarrett Annette Jell Diane Kane Anne Keenan Louise Keller Moirsheen Kelly Gai Kerr Rosilyn Kinnersley Joo Myung Kwon Valerie Lack Victoria Lakatos Victoria Landy Fay Lang Janice Lappar Joanne Lau Ali Lavis Minh Van Le Inja Lee Judith Lenthal Anne Lewis Vaune Lewis Cathy Li Hui Lan Li Sharon Leirse Sandra Long Kathleen Luland Nola MacFarlane Margaret MacNamara Donna (Maree) Madigan Maureen Mahon Sue Martinu Virginia May Lynne McLeod Therese Mc Shane Ann Mercer Vivien Millar Marc Mirza John Mitchell Judith Mitchell Takao Mizushima Mary Monticone Kate Mooney Kate Moore

Margaret Nicol Josephine O'Dowd Dorothea O'Hearn Robyn Oliver **Adrian Ormiston** David Osborne Prue Page Sheryll Parkinson Shirley Plowright Christine Pollard Diane Powell **Jacinth Powell** Denise Pratt Jasmin Spector Putnam Jennifer Race Leone Rickards Jessie Robb Barbara Robinson Zohara Rotem Marie Rotteveel Diana Russell Marina Savio Kumiko G. Sawa Antonia Schmid Margarita Scott-Young Clare Seligman Maria Sew Hov Rita Shallies Pamela Judith Shaw Winnie Shih Fiona Silby Beverley Sleep Heather Smart Christianna Smith Helen Smoothy **Audrey Smyth** John Speer Susan Spooner Veronica Stone Hea-Kyong Suh Eileen Sutton Cherie Tan Jennifer Taylor Maureen Tayolr **Azalea Thomas** Sheila Thomson **Beverley Tierney** Prisulla Tiplady Phyllis Todner Lucette Tolhurst Helen Hong Tu Astrid van Der Vlies Jill Viner Robert Wakely Donna Wallis Sheila Warby Colin Watts Pat West Margaret Wilkie Kylie Woolnough Ludmilla Yaroshevich Agnes Yeap Vera Zangari

Fall 2000

CANADA Phyllis Antognini Paule Barsalou Elizabeth Jones Cherwick Yasuko Eastman Cynthia Nidd

DENMARK Anders Grøn **ENGLAND** Alison Apley

Anita Zielonka

Caroline Gowers **Birte Kelly** Sarah Murray-Hanley Jane Panter Clare Santer Soyin Pat Tang Susan Thomas Fnid Wood FINLAND. Paivi Kylliklu Kukkamäki Marja-Leena Mäkilä

FRANCE Christophe Bossua

INDONESIA Jani Kusuma

ITALY Elio Galvagno

JAPAN All Japanese Teachers

THE NETHERLANDS Johannes Lievaart Anneke Visser

NEW GUINEA Janita Hughes

NEW ZEALAND Margaret Crawshaw Marlys Raewyn Donaldson Stacey Shuck

PHILIPPINES Rose Marie V.Banta

SCOTLAND-U.K. Anne Turner Henry Turner

SPAIN Ana Maria Sebastian

SWEDEN Haukur F. Hannesson Ingela Ohldin

USA

Tomio Anderson Jane Armstrons Janine Arnold Carolyn K. Ayers Barbara Balatero Dr. Carolyn M. Barrett Rodanne Bartlett Joanne Bath Christine Beckstrom Louise Behrend Diana J. Benti Carole L. Bigler Sr.Patricia Binko C.S.J Mark Bjork Bledsoe Family Lamar Blum Mary Bondeson Mary Frances Boyce Cleo Ann Brimhal Suzanne Brimhall Dr. Theodore Brunson **Buben Family** Jennifer J Burton Laurie Carlson Jill N.Chrisman Aileen Zen Chur

Special Members

Enid Cleary

Ronda Cole

Linda Cox

Ramona Coppage

Winifred Crock

Joan E. Cutnell

Mary Beth Cullitan

Patricia D'Ercole

Dr. Neal Donner

Bette Dyer Elaine Edwards

M. Beth Eigenheer

Rebecca S. Ensworth

Pamela Eldridge

Kim Evander

Robert Fraley

Phyllis P. Freeman

Keiko Y. Furness

Furusawa Family

Diana Galindo

Susan Garber

Nora Grafton

Susan Grilli

Audrey M. Gray

M/M Donald Grosz

Doris Leland Harrel

Rudy Hazucha

Estelle Herman

Lucy Herndon

Joanne Ikeda

Helene Kamen

Frieda B. Keck

Marilyn Klein

Mary Kneeland

Alice Keith Knowles

Margaret Koschki

Judy Kuhlman Sheryi A. LaFayette

Ruth Engle Larner

Kathy Linke-Brow

Susan Levine

Allen Lieb Jr.

Frank Longay

Jeanne Luedke

Manheim Family

June L. Manners

Rose Martin

James Maurer

Lacy McLarry

Hilda Meltzer

Jean Moran

Doris Morioka

Judy Offman

Rose S. Okada

Terry Patrickis

Carol C. Ourada

Nancy Pederson

Victoria Peterson

Joseph Petron

Margaret A. Peterson

Margaret Myers

Mary Ann Mears

Deborah A. Menick

Sara Ritchie Morgan

Deborah Moench

Armena Marderosian

Jacqueline Maurer

Idell Low

Joan Krzywicki

Betsy Deming Kobayashi

Susan R. Kempter

Sheila Keats

Norma Dean Hilpl

Anastasia Jempelis

Pamela Frish-Benigni

Susan Fralin

Faith Farr

Pamela J. Devenport

Vivian L. Podgainy Dawn Price Frances S. Reedy Dorothy Regis Linda Armstrong Rekas Dorothy Risebig Constance C. Rogers **Becky Rogot** Hava Rogot Joseph Rogot Kathy A. Rollings Waynne Roos Anne Salmon Simon Salz Mary Ann Saylor Nora A. Schmied Barbara Schneiderman Amanda Schubert Cynthia Scott ames Selway Martha D. Shackford Janis Shah Barbara J. Shepherd Sayuri Shibata Sheryl A. Shohet Stephen Sims Janet C. Sparks Dr. Joan S. Spicknall Edmund Sprunger M/M William J. Starr Diane Steen-Hinderlie Ramona Stirling Mary R. Straub Celia Sucgang Aljean Svendsgaard Dr. S. Daniel Swaim Mary Ann Swallum Maya Takemoto Carol Tarr Cheryl Terry Gwendoline Thornblade Tipton Family Catherine Cannon Todd Monica H Vander Baan Patricia G Vas Dias Mary Kay Waddington Kaye M. Wagner Carol Waldvogel Jack Wallace Robert Wallish Stephanie K. Wass Melanie Webster-Splitter Deborah Wegener Lucille Welhouse Nettie R. West Rebecca A. Wiessne Charlene Wilson Anita Wright Nancy S. Yamagata Carole Ann Yeazell **COUNTRY MEMBERSHIP**

 Asociacion Suzuki del Ecuador •Korean Suzuki Talent Education Association Philippine Suzuki Association •New Zealand Suzuki Institute, Inc.

SCHOOL MEMBERSHIP

•Turnhoutse Suzuki Vereniging, Turnhout Belgium

Children's Talent

Education Center. London, ON Canada Preucil School of Music Iowa City, IA USA

*The Music School, Inc.

Bethesda MD USA

17

Margaret Moore

Elaine Mudgway

Airena Nakamura

Hikari Nakamura

Masaki Nakamura

Michelle Newman

Patricia Moran

International Suzuki Association **Board Meeting**

Omni Netherland Plaza Hotel Cincinnati, OH, USA May 29-31, 2000

Hiroko Yamada, Chair, presided and called the meeting to order at 2:34 pm.

Directors in attendance: Hiroko Yamada, Harold Brissenden, William Starr, William Preucil,

Evelyn Hermann, Haukur Hannesson, Akira Nakajima, James Maurer.

Guests in attendance: Koji Toyoda, President of TERI; Michi North, assistant for Mrs. Yamada

Translators in attendance: Yuko Honda, Yoko Abe Acheson, Satoko Robert

Mrs. Yamada announced that this is a closed meeting.

MONDAY, MAY 29, 2000

MOTION 1:

That Section 4.10 of the Bylaws be amended to read: "The Chief Executive

Officer or CEO is an officer of the corporation and a non-voting member of

the Board and shall be hired by the Board of Directors to manage the

Corporation."

M: Hannesson

S: Preucil

Passed

MOTION 2:

That the Minutes be approved as written.

M: Starr

S: Hannesson

Passed

MOTION 3:

That a simplified version of the ISA Journal be reinstated to subscribers. S: Starr M: Hannesson

Passed

Meeting recessed at 4:56 pm.

TUESDAY, MAY 30, 2000

Meeting reconvened at 9:00 am.

Treasurer's Report presented by Haukur Hannesson. Discussion followed.

CONSENSUS 1: Each region will send materials and a description of their regional teacher

training to the ISA USA office.

MOTION 4:

That Haukur Hannesson be appointed as a committee of one to investigate

an ISA website and report back to the ISA Board.

M: Starr

S: Preucil

Passed

MOTION 5:

That the ISA office in Japan be declared the world headquarters for ISA.

There will still be a registered office in the United States.

M: Hannesson

S: Brissenden

Passed

Meeting recessed at 6:12 pm.

WEDNESDAY, MAY 31,2000

Meeting reconvened at 8:32 am.

Nominations opened for At-Large board member to replace William Starr.

MOTION 6:

Nomination of Dr. Birte Kelly

M: Starr

S: Maurer

MOTION 7:

Nomination of Mr. Yasuki Nakamura

M: Nakajima

S: Brissenden

MOTION 8:

That nominations be closed.

M: Maurer

S: Starr

Passed

ELECTION:

Dr. Birte Kelly was elected an At-Large ISA Board member for a term of 5

years from August 1, 2000 to July 31, 2005.

Mr. William Starr was thanked for his long and excellent service to the ISA.

Haukur Hannesson was re-elected by ESA as regional representative to the ISA Board. The ISA Board welcomed him.

Discussion of membership fee.

Meeting recessed for lunch at 12:11 pm.

Meeting resumed at 1:35 pm.

MOTION 9:

That Finance Committee shall review the financing of ISA and make a recommendation to the ISA Board. The committee shall have all necessary information from the regions to assist in making its recommendation.

S: Starr Passed

MOTION 10:

That Harold Brissenden, James Maurer, and Hiroko Yamada be appointed to

the Finance Committee. Haukur Hannesson, as Treasurer, is chair of the

committee.

M: Brissenden

S: Preucil

Passed

MOTION 11:

That the ISA Board study the application from the Asian Suzuki

Association, including the policies from the Taiwan and Korean Suzuki

associations.

M: Hannesson

M: Starr

S: Hannesson

Passed

CONSENSUS 2:

Hiroko Yamada will write a letter to Korea and Taiwan requesting

information about their association policies.

MOTION 12:

That the ISA Board recognizes the documents presented so far as part of the incorporation of the Pan Pacific Suzuki Association. The Board encourages

the Pan Pacific to continue with the application process.

M: Maurer

S: Starr

Passed

MOTION 13:

That Section 4.4 of the Bylaws be amended to read:

"PRESIDENT AND HONORARY PRESIDENT OF THE ISA: The President and Honorary President of the ISA shall be ex-officio officers of the Board. The titles shall be given in recognition of the persons' role as

benefactors, guides and life-long service."

M: Hannesson

S: Starr

Passed

MOTION 14:

That Haukur Hannesson investigate the legal implications of removing the

term "ex-officio" from the bylaws in Section 4.4 and report back to the

board.

M: Starr

S: Brissenden

n Passed

MOTION 15:

That Professor Koji Toyoda be appointed President of the ISA effective

immediately.

M: Hannesson

S: Nakajima Passed

Professor Toyoda graciously accepted the appointment of President of the ISA.

Announcement of appointments to the ISA Instrument Committees:

PPSA: Violin: Harold Brissenden, Piano: Nada Brissenden, Viola: Yasuki Nakamura, Flute: Prue Page, Cello: Tako Mizusshima

ESA: Violin: Tove Detrekoy, Viola: Eva Nilsson, Cello: Cary Beth Hockett, Piano: Christine Magasiner, Flute: Sarah Murrey, Guitar: Harald Soderberg

TERI: Violin: Hiroko Yamada, Cello: Akira Nakajima, Viola: Hiroyuki Aoki, Piano: Ayako Aoki, Flute – to be announced

SAA: Violin: Louise Behrend, Viola: William Preucil, Cello: Barbara Wampner, Piano: Mary Craig Powell, Guitar: Frank Longay

CONCENSUS 3: The ISA Secretary will write to Instrument Committees to inform them of the committee membership and ask them to begin their work.

CONCENSUS 4: That Evelyn Hermann will check on copyrights and trademarks with the attorney Pasquale Razzano.

Announcement that a correct copy of the name agreement will be signed with TERI.

CONSENSUS 5: The next ISA Board meeting will be held in Tokyo, Japan beginning on January 29, 2001.

MOTION 16:

That the ISA Board adopt the same budget as last year.

M: Starr

S: Brissenden

Passed

Meeting adjourned at 5:07 pm.

TREASURER'S REPORT FOR THE INTERNATIONAL SUZUKI ASSOCIATION FISCAL YEAR, AUGUST 01, 1999-JULY 31, 2000

REPORTING PERIOD: Ending July 31, 2000

CASH ON HAND (CHECKING ACCT) AUGUST 01, 1999	\$48,931.07			
INCOME:				
Memberships	\$43,065,51			
Gifts	1.157.00			
Total	\$44,222.51	+ \$44,222.51		
EXPENSES:				
Secretarial services	\$2,429.24			
Office supplies	6,881.89			
Postage	2,246,42			
Telephone	1,533.10			
Legal Fees	5,402.25			
Officer's salary	12,388.48			
Taxes:	A.C C.			
Withholding tax	2,590.83			
FICA (Soc.Sec.+Med.)	2,869.57			
Washington Employment tax	24.99			
Washington Dept. of Labor	31.78			
Bank charges	27.00			
Printing	4,454.77			
Travel	2,451.29			
Conference &Bd. Meeting	7,955.45			
Funds to Japan	325.00			
Rent	1.200.00			
Total expenses:	-\$52,812.06	<u>-\$52.812.06</u>		
INCOME FOR FISCAL YEAR	(-8,589.55)			
BALANCE ON HAND: from 1999		+48.931.07		
TOTAL CHECKING BALANCE July 31, 2000	\$40,341.52			
CD ACCT. BALANCE May 8, 2000				
TOTAL FUNDS ON HAND July 31, 2000	+ \$47,929.87			
1.1.2.1 5.1.100 Olt 11/11/10 741/ 51, 2000		T 471,323.01.		